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FROM: Rob Harwood, Director of Parks and Recreation 
 
SUBJECT: Gypsy Moth 
 
 
It is gypsy moth season and the City of Sarnia is aware of a local gypsy moth 
infestation. 
 
The caterpillars are often a nuisance during the last two weeks of June. The 
caterpillars can defoliate trees, and if this happens more than a couple of years 
in a row, it can cause stress to the trees. 
 
The City does not have a formal plan to combat gypsy moth.  It is a seasonal 
issue with varying degrees of infestations.  Generally, a wet spring will help 
to deter this pest by encouraging a fungal insect pathogen, Entomophaga 
maimaiga, which causes collapse of heavy infestations.  Most deciduous trees 
can withstand defoliation of one year.  
 
This pest generally runs in cycles with two years of light infestation with 
minimal defoliation, and then a year or two of moderate to heavy infestation, 
and then a population collapse.   
 
City staff are monitoring tree health and will make recommendations for 
control should it be deemed necessary. 
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Image: visual of gypsy moth and the defoliation damage it can cause.  
 
For further information, please contact: 
Rob Harwood, Director of Parks and Recreation 
rob.harwood@sarnia.ca or 519-332-0330 ext. 3200 

Katarina Ovens, Communications Coordinator 
katarina.ovens@sarnia.ca  or 519-332-0330 ext. 3265 
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